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6th August 2024

The aim of this policy is to ensure that competitive and balanced teams are fielded each week, to optimise the Club’s opportunity for success across all ages and divisions. The policy also aims to ensure that all players are placed into a team appropriate to their skills and abilities and their on-going development.  Team selection shall promote:
1. An inclusive and safe environment for all players, officials, and supporters;
1. Teamwork;
1. A Club-first culture;
1. Club success and growth.
Team selection is at the discretion of the Vice President of Junior Cricket. Decisions will be guided by the CDCA grading requirements, gradings from Junior Cricket trials, prior cricket experience, previous-season performance, and feedback from the President, committee members, and other volunteers involved throughout the pre-season.
 
Consideration of special requests will only be given once players have been selected in the team and division most appropriate for their skill and experience levels. 
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